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Request for Information: Ref NCC-026471-17 

 

Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act about roadworks on 
Hamilton Way in Mansfield. You asked;  
 
“Under the FOI Act I wish to know why NCC have recently carried out works at the 
above location in the last three months which has led to the bizarre situation of a 
pavement being removed for a proposed junction, when the junction has not been 
started in any way, shape of form. I wish to know what the thought process was here, 
who authorised the work, how much the work cost and why it was felt necessary / a 
priority when so many road surfaces are in a poor state, yet there is apparently no 
money for these works to take place?” 
 
I am pleased to advise that we are now able to provide the following information; 
 
 
•             The works on Hamilton road are to facilitate a proposed light industrial works 
area 
•             These works were paid for by the private developer 
•             Only part of the works have been undertaken as the planning consent 
stipulated that work must be started, this consent was running out! 
•             The new junction has been left safe, with tactile paving laid both sides. 
•             No public money has funded these works. 
 
I hope that this information is helpful to you. However, if you are unhappy with the way 
in which your request has been handled, please email us at foi@nottscc.gov.uk and 
quote the reference NCC-026471-17 
 
With kind regards 


